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May 2, 2025

To all Deputy Registrar Proposers: 

Thank you for submitting your proposal for a deputy registrar agency. Each proposal has been evaluated for both 

personal and operational consideration.  A site evaluation will be conducted for those proposals which included 

a proposer-provided location that isn’t currently operating as a license agency. The maximum scores this year are 

as follows: 

Personal Evaluation 258 points 

Operational Evaluation  40 points 

Total for each proposal 298 points 

Site Evaluation Evaluated for site adequacy and availability only 

Important Notice: The scores posted on the BMV website are preliminary scores only. Final review and selection 

remain subject to all provisions of the Request For Proposal (RFP), as well as any applicable state law or 

administrative rule. During this final period of review, additional information may be required of any proposer, 

and may include providing further documentation and/or participation in interviews. 

In accordance with RFP section 1.15, each proposer now has an opportunity to review his or her own proposal as 

well as any competitive proposal. Proposals and evaluation score sheets will be available to download from the 

BMV website. Any questions should continue to be sent to the BMV Registrar’s Office, at: 

DeputyRegistrarRFP@dps.ohio.gov. 

Proposers may submit additional response information and comments on a prescribed form, which is available 

for download at the BMV website bmv.ohio.gov/dr-rfp.aspx. Be sure to follow all instructions carefully. The 

deadline for submitting the Written Response and Comments is 4:00 p.m. on Friday, May 9, 2025. 

The final review and selection process will begin after May 9, 2025, and will follow the provisions contained in 

the RFP, all relevant statutes, and applicable administrative rules. Tentative contract awards are scheduled to be 

announced on or before Friday, May 16, 2025. Those announcements will be posted on the BMV website at 

bmv.ohio.gov/dr-rfp.aspx. 

Thank you again for submitting your proposal for a deputy registrar agency. Your participation assures an open 

and competitive process which leads to an improved deputy registrar system for all citizens of Ohio. 

Sincerely, 

CHARLES L. NORMAN 

REGISTRAR 
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Loc. 
No. 

Proposal 
No. 

County 
Proposed 

City 
Proposed 

Address Proposed Proposer Name Personal 
Total 

Operational 
Total 

Total 
Score 

25-G 25107 Franklin Gahanna 415 Agler Rd. Leonardo Argueta 258 40 298 

25-G 25108 Franklin Gahanna 415 Agler Rd. Lolita Walker 258 40 298 

25-G 25109 Franklin Gahanna 415 Agler Rd. Winfield O’Neal 258 40 298 

 




